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There is a tendency among 
members of political organi­
zations to develop a loyalty to 
their group and its leadership 
which transcends political 
program. It is this tendency 
which allow.:; refor mis t leader­
ships to remain standing at 
the head of the workingclass 
betrayal after betrayal. This 
attitude of "my organization, 
right or wrong," has been dis­
astrous for the workingclass 
ai1d can prove jus t as damag­
ing for Ivlarxists, whose av­
owed loyalty is to prograrTl, 
not individuals or organiza­
tions per se. 
Members of the SWP and YSA 

should now, in the wake (and 
"wake" is just the right word) 
of the Washington conference, 
begin to consider whether or 
not their leadership is pursu­
ing the correct course. A t a 
mll11mUm, they should study 
Steve Fox's document, "A Re­
port on the Anti-War Conven­
tion" and the article "The Real 
Facts About the SWP's Role in 
Washington" in the Dec. 27 is­
sue of the "Bulletin of Inter­

national Socialism." (Both av­
ailable free from Spartacist.) 

There are members of the 

YSA who 3.re doubtful about the 
wisdom of the course pursued 
by their leadership in Wash­
ington; there are those who 
are beginning to be alarmed 

over the course of the Cuban 
Revolution; there are those 
who oppose the "troops to the 
South" slogan of thf' SWP, and 
who were disgusted by such 
incidents as Farrell Dobbs' 
telegram of synlpathy to the 

widow of the head of wor ld im­
perial i SIll. For these conl­
rades, who do not have sub­
stantial programmatic agree­
ment with any other organiza­
tion, there are three courses 
open. 
-They can continue to sup­

press their doubts, and follo\\ 
the tempting path of consoling 
themselves with the thought 
that "Well, we may make a few 
mistakes but there isn't any 
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better organization around, 
and anyway we've got several 
hundred rr::emberr:;." (With 
just such a response did the 
average militant CP Illember 
confront the criticisms of the 
early Trotskyists.) 
- They can give up in disgust, 
and walk out, as some have 
done. This way lies political 
death. 
-Or they can seek to clarify 
the questions raised by the 
practice of their leadership-­
this means discussing withfel­
low YSAers the questions of 
Cuba, troops to the South, the 
line in anti-war work, etc., 
and seeking to explain the bas­
is of the incorrect policies 
pursued by the SWP-YSA lead­
ers. Said leaders will not be 
happyat this course of action, 
but it would ill-become revo­
lutionary Marxists, who ex­

pect to face the fury of the 
capitalist state, to fear polit­
ical struggle with their own 
leadership. To paraphrase 
Trotsky: he who is afraid to 
raise his hand to vote against 
a bad resolution will also fear 
to raise his hand against the 
bourgeoisie. 

When the cops attacked Har­
lem in the summer of 19S4, 
Bilt Epton did not tell his peo­
ple to go home. If he had, he 
nlight now have a job in the 
War on Poverty (perhaps as 
James Farmer's assistant?) 
Instead, he stood up and told 
it the way it was -- so now 
they're trying to send him to 
prison for 12 years. 

Any group which is serious 
about leading a working class 
revolution in this country 
knows that n1any of itH nlenl­
bers will certainly serve time 
in prison, or worse. The 
greater the threat we appear 

to be, the more ferocious and 
unrestrained will be the attack 
of the ruling class. And yet 
the bourgeoisie does not un­
dertake repressions lightly, 
still less so the more flagrant­
ly they violate their own legal 
code. (This maxim is less 
true as one descends the lad­
der from the national to the 
local level, as Bay Area resi­
dents should know full well.) 
It is not that our rulers arc 

fanatical civil libertarians, 
but rather that they would pre­
fer to ITlaintain the facade of 
"democracy," "orderly proce­

dure'" etc., which masks their 
class dictatorship. It's good 
business. 

This is to say, they would 
rather use fraud than forct'. 
They would rather simply fin­
agle Bill Epton off thp ballot, 
as they did. But if they have 
to, they will put him in prison, 
as they are doillg. Fac,,(l with 

such an attack, our response 
must be to do exactly what the 
ruling class does not want us 
to do: expose the basis of their 
attack, rip away the hypocriti­
cal veil of "impartial laws" 
which forrn an elaboratt> 
screen around this decaying 
social system. We can exploit 

the contradictions existing 
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within the system: the slum­

lord-politician in New York 

City will have his court con­

vict Epton. With enough na­
tional and international publi­
city, the banker -politicians in 
Washington m ay decide to have 
their court (the Suprelne 
Court) reverse the decision. 
("See how liberal we are, Mr. 
Nkrumah ?") 

And the Epton case is such 
a clear and obvious example 
of frame -up (in liberal New 
York at that) that every radi­
ca11'lhoul<1 leap at the opportu­
nity to do Epton Defellse work. 
The usual resolutions of sup­
port are not enough; we must 
take concrete action to carry 

the t"uth about Epton onto the 
canlpus('s and into the ghet­
toes. 

Address contributions and 

inquiries to Committee to De­
fend Resistance to Ghetto Life 

P.O. Box 4403, San Francis­

co, Calif. 94101. 

BY WAY OF 
INTRODUCTION 
SPAR TACIST -WEST will be 

the newsletter of the West 
Coast Spartacist committees. 
Our purpose in publishing may 

be summed up by quoting 
from the first issue of SPAR­

TACIST: 
"We want to influence such 

radical and leftward moving 
groups or sections as aspire 
to Marxist clarity and direc­

tion. Wc' frankly state in ad­

vance that the purpose of our 
action is to further a revolu­
tionary regrouplnent of forces 
within this country such that a 
Leninist vanguard party of the 
working class will emerge. 
Seconllly, we want to win inlli­

vidual supporters for our 
viewpoint from alnong radical 

youth, militants in the civil 

rights struggle, and seek to 

create modest nuclei within 

key sections of the working 
class. Critical to our success 
will be the ability of our com­
racles to both be involved as 
revolutionists in the social 
struggles of our times and to 

CORNELL S 1U DEN TS UNDER ATTACK 
N.L.F. FOR SUPPOR TING 

Four menlbers of the Young 
Socialist League have been put 
on disciplinary probation at 
Cornell, following their re­
fusal to cease distributing 
leaflets urging that money be 
sent to the National Liberation 

Front of South Vietnam. This 
action by the University caps 
a series of trials and admini­
strative harassments aimed 
at preventing the YSL from 
u"ging support to the libera­
tion fighters in Vietnam. A 
student who is on disciplinary 
probation may not engage in 
any extra-curricular activity, 
such as being the officer of a 
political club. 

The rationale used by the 
administration was that the 
YSL's action might be illegal, 
and that, if Cornell allowed 

an on-campus club to engage 
in it, the University itself 

might be prosecuted by the 
Justice Department! The pat­
ent hypocrisy of this reason­
ing was apparent even to the 

moderate student newspaper, 

which labeled the decision 
"outrageous." 

The incident has stirred up 
wides pread debate on campus, 

THE "MARXIST" A TTA CK 
ON MARXISM 

Stalin's and Khruschev ' s at­

tack on Marxism. 
Maois t r evisionisnl. 
Hownotto get to the rnasses: 

the SLP and the SWP. 

Last in a series on The An­

ti -Marxis ts. 
Sunday, Jan. 23rd at 7 p. m. 

at 1332 Rhode Island St. near 
24th St. on Potrero Hill, San 

Francisco. 
Sponsored by the American 

Committee for the Fourth In­
ternational. Admis sion Free, 

undertake effective inquiry in­
to the pressing theoretical and 

political issues posed for 

Marxists today." 

VIE TNA M 

and is especially significant 
because Cornell has previous­
ly maintained a fairly good 
record on questions of 011-

campus political dis sent. Th~ 
YSL has also had to contend 
with unofficial harrassmcnl: 
two fraternity types who tried 
to steal a stack of YSL leaf­
lets were compelled to return 

them after direct action by 

YSL members. ---- ----"---

SPU BACKS CIA 

The Student Peace Union, a 
"third-camp" peace group 
founded by the YPSL and later 
abandoned to crackpotish pac­
ifists, has corne up with a 
bold new demand for the anti­

war movement. We quote 

from a recent leaflet issued by 
tha tor ganiza tion, wi th the a inl 
of advising the State Depart­
menton howbest to fight com­

munism. 
"We must export more capi­
tal goods, more medicine, and 
more technical assistance di­

rectly to the people in the un­

derdeveloped emerging na­
tions, thus at the same titTle 

helping where help is very 

badly needed and undercutting 
the popular discontent on which 

Communism feeds. We lnust 
use all the resources of prop­

aganda and the CIA (that's 

right, - - the CIA. Ed.) to de­
velop unrest in totalitarian 
countries to the point of revo-· 

lution. " 

FREE TRIAL SUB 
If you wish to receive th!' 

next 3 issues of Spartacist­
West without charge, fill out 

the blank below and mail it to 

SPAR TACIST, P. O. Box 852, 

Berkeley, Calif. 

Nam~ ----------------------
Street _____________ __ 

City ________________________ _ 


